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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER OF  
SALISBURY CATHOLIC PARISH 

PARISH CONTACTS: 
 

General Enquiries: 
Phone:  8258 2314 
Email:   enquire@salcath.org.au 
 

Parish Business Manager:  
Nicholas Dangcalan  
Phone:  8258 2314   
Email:   Confidential Matters: 
businessmanager@salcath.org.au 
 

Parish Clergy: 
  Fr Shibu Jacob Msfs – Parish Priest 
  Fr James Thomson – (on leave) 
  Fr Francis Trinh Van Phat (in residence) 
  Fr Roderick O’Brien (in residence) 
  (For emergencies after office hours, 
  please phone 8258 2314, and use the  
  mobile number provided) 

 

Pastoral Associate 
Grace Healey 
Phone:  8258 2314 
Email:  pastoralassociate@salcath.org.au 
 

Parish Sacrament Program: 
Louise Svensdotter (Coordinator) 
Diane Innes (Pastoral Assistant) 
Sacrament Program direct line: 8281 9603     
Email:   sacraments@salcath.org.au 
 

Coordinator of Pastoral Visitors: 
Ellen Arklay  
Phone:  0410 747 626 
 

Lyell McEwin Hospital Chaplains: 
Phone: 8182 9093 (8am–4pm) and ask for  
the Catholic Chaplain 
 

Calvary Central Districts Hospital: 
  Phone 8282 5395 (9am-5pm) and ask for     
  the Pastoral Care Worker on duty    

  Parish Bulletin (The Echo) 
  Diane Innes  
  Email:   parishbulletin@salcath.org.au 
 

     PARISH VISION: 
A Welcoming Community, 

United in Faith, 
Centred in 

the Eucharist, 
 Which embraces the Spirit 

and Nature of all  
God’s People 

 

22nd September 2024 
25th Sunday in Ordinary Time   -  Year B 

 

 

 

SUNDAY MASS TIMES 
 

St Augustine’s Church   
23 Commercial Rd Salisbury 
 Saturday   -      6:00pm 
 Sunday     -      9:00am & 6:00pm 
Polish Sunday     -      12 noon 
1st Sunday of Month  -      3:00pm (Filipino) 
2nd Sunday of Month -      10:30am (Italian) 
 

 

Holy Family Mass Centre:  
Shepherdson Rd Parafield Gardens  
                Sunday: - 10:30am  
 

St Finbar’s Church:  
Greencroft Road, Salisbury North  
                Sunday: - 9:00am       

 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday after 9:30am Mass and 

before the 6:00pm Vigil Mass 
5:15pm - 5:45pm 

 

Parish website: https://salcath.org.au 
http://salcath.freehostia.com 

SECOND SESSION OF SYNOD ON SYNODALITY 
02-27 October 2024 

 

In March 2020, Pope Francis announced that the theme for the XVI 
Ordinary General Assembly of the Synod of Bishops in October 2023 would be 
“For a Synodal Church: Communion, Participation and Mission”. The journey 
towards the celebration of the Synod opened in October 2021 in dioceses around 
the world. Pope Francis invited the entire Church to reflect on this theme, which is 
decisive for its life and mission. Holy Father then extended the Synod to a second 
session leading to October 2024. The Synod's General Secretariat released the 
Instrumentum Laboris for the Second Session of the Synod on 9 July 2024. 
The Instrumentum Laboris is intended to be a working tool to encourage prayer, 
dialogue, discernment, and the maturing of a consensus, which will lead to a final 
document being delivered to the Holy Father following the Second Session. The 
document is comprised of five parts: 

 Introduction 
 Foundations include an understanding of synodality as sanctioned by the 

First Session. 
 Relations – which looks at the missionary synodal life of the Church from 

the perspective of relationships with the Lord, between brothers and 
sisters, and between Churches. 

 Pathways – which focuses on the paths which support and nourish the 
dynamism of relationships; and, 

 Places – which speak of the concreteness of the contexts in which 
relationships are embodied. 

The Second Assembly is due from 2 to 27 October 2024. A spiritual retreat for 
members will be held from 30 September to 1 October. Leading up to the synod 
on synodality, numerous articles and social media posts have raised many 
concerns about the synod. 
 

Dr. Richard Declue, a catholic systematic theology professor, writing on 
Synod on Synodality, Preparing Ourselves for the Synod (Word on Fire, October 3, 
2023), makes the following suggestions to the Catholic faithful around the globe.   
 

“My first recommendation is to have faith, not in the machinations of sinful men, 
but in the protection of the Holy Spirit, who guides the Church into all truth (see 
John 16:13). I suspect that we will read things about and from the Synod that will 
disturb us, as we already have. In the midst of this, do not slip into despair but 
rather persevere in faith, trusting in Our Lord. 
My second recommendation is this: with hope, pray for members of the Synod and 
the Holy Father, Pope Francis. And might I ask that your prayer take the form of a 
simple invocation of the Holy Spirit? Veni Sancte Spiritus [Come Holy Spirit]!” If you 
are afraid that some participants in the Synod hold heterodox views, pray even 
harder for them. Numerous people who were once greatly opposed to the Church’s 
teaching on a variety of topics have come around to embrace them 
wholeheartedly.  
Finally, hold fast to the virtue of charity. We are called to love the Church as a gift 
from God. Even when our fellow Catholics—including members of the hierarchy—
give us reason to lament, we must resist the temptation to foster animosity 
against the Church herself. She is no mere human society; she is the mystical body 
of Christ endowed with real authority under the guidance of the Holy Spirit. We are 
also called to love our enemies and pray for those who persecute us (see Matt. 
5:44)”. 
 

I invite you all to remain prayerful as the Mother Church undergoes this 
critical time of discernment and deliberations on various concerns that will 
significantly impact the Church’s life and each of us.  
 

Fr. Shibu Jacob MSFS 
 



 
                                                                                                      
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
s 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

YOUR PRAYERS ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 

RECENTLY DECEASED 
Antonio Cristarella 

Stephen Anthony O’Neill 
 
 

MONTH MIND 
Karen Barone 

 
ANNIVERSARIES 
Alfonsa De Pasquale 

Antonio Malagar 
Erico Santos 

Fr Julian Rousseau 
Fr Theodore Vasallo 
Francisco Santos Jr 

Gavin Baker 
Horace Vassallo 

Joseph Varapodio 
Leonardo Marino 

Maria Rocca 
 
 
 
 

THE SICK  
Aleyamma Jacob 

Chelsea Cunningham 
Chris Powell 

Corine Roberts 
Francescopaolo Mastrullo 

Hailey Valle 
Jim Love 

Joseph Riley (4 years old) 
Mary Harris 

MaryJane Haughey 
Michelle Purvis-Bond 

Paul Cunningham 
Paul Sahb 

Paul Waldon 
Peter Smith 

Raelene Brown 
Ramon Romero 
Trevor Dolman 
Victor Ramirez 

 
Ana Maria Quintana 

 

Tues – Thurs at 8:00am 
Fri – Sat at 9:30am 

in St Augustine’s Church 
 

REGULAR WEEKDAY  
MASS TIMES 

BAPTISMS 
 

St Augustine’s Church 
Within Mass: 

Every Saturday at 9:30am 
Outside Mass: 

3rd Sunday at 10:30am 
Holy Family Mass Centre 

1st  & 4th Sunday  
Within the 10:30am Mass 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are a Child Safe Organisation 
committed to the care,  

wellbeing and protection  
of children and young people. 

We believe that all God’s children 
and young people have the right 

to be healthy and safe, 
and to have their voice heard, 

respected and valued. 
 

A SAFE ENVIRONMENT FOR ALL 
 

CHILD SAFE 
CONTACT PERSONS 

 

      Fr Shibu Jacob  
      Nicholas Dangcalan   
      Grace Healey  
      Louise Svensdotter 
      Diane Innes  
 

Contact details can be found on 
the posters that are in the Church, 

Family Centre and Parish Office. 
 

OUR PARISH IS A CHILD 
SAFE ORGANISATION 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
 

Mon:             9:00am – 12:30pm 
Tues - Thurs: 9:00am –   3:00pm 

  Fri:                 9:00am – 12:30pm 
 

TUESDAY EVENING  
POLISH MASS  

WITH EXPOSITION 
 

Polish Mass is celebrated in  
St Augustine’s Church  

every Tuesday evening,  
starting with Adoration at 5.30pm, 

followed by a Mass at 6.00pm.   
For all enquiries please contact:  

 Polish Chaplain - 8445 8466 
 

RECONCILIATIONS 
St Augustine’s Church 

Saturday after 9:30am Mass and 
before the 6:00pm Vigil Mass 

5:15pm-5:45pm 
 

DIVINE MERCY 
 

An Hour of Mercy takes place from 2:30 
to 3:30pm at Holy trinity Catholic Church 
on the last Sunday of every month. 
 

It will take place again on: 
Sunday 29th of September 

 

Please come and spend an hour with 
Jesus in adoration and thanksgiving for all 
He has done for us.   
Contact:   Monica Love 0450100891  

     or 82523970 

 

St Vincent de Paul Society 
Salisbury Conference 

 

REQUEST FOR NON-PERISHABLE 
FOOD ITEMS 

The local conference of St. Vincent de Paul 
serves over 140 clients per month. At the 
moment our local Vinnies are in desperate 
need of non-perishable food items like: 

 cans of spaghetti, baked beans, 
tuna etc. 

 cereals, rice etc (no pasta).  
If you can help, please bring items to the 
Church and place in the basket provided. 
THANK YOU to those parishioners who 
have generously donated food items.  

With thanks – Rosemary Buhagiar 
and the Vinnies Team 

 

The Southern Cross – September edition 
The September issue of The Southern Cross is available after all Masses. Cost $2.00 

 

 
 
 
 

FRIDAY, 25TH OCTOBER 2024 
 
 

  
IN THE PARISH FAMILY CENTRE 
More information coming soon! 

 

CELEBRATING THE SEASON OF CREATION 
To hope and Act with Creation 

     
 
 
 
 
The Season of Creation is the annual Christian 
celebration that calls us together each year to 
pray and respond jointly to the cry of Creation. 
The “Celebration” begins on September 1st, 
the Feast of Creation, and concludes on  
October 4th, the  Feast of St. Francis of Assisi 
- the patron saint of ecology.  This year the 
theme “Hope and Act with Creation” and the 
symbol “The first-fruits of hope”, inspired by 
Romans 8:19-25, will be our guiding 
inspiration.  
The following ideas act as a guide, in your 
preparation and participation during the 
Season of Creation. Let us unite as one 
community to care for our common home  

 

HELP WANTED 
From Salisbury to Melbourne 

 

Is a parishioner driving from 
Salisbury parish to Melbourne? I 
have two cartons of books which I 
would like to send to a nun in 
Melbourne. If you can help, kindly 
leave a message with the parish 
office.  

Thank you. Fr Roderick 
 
 

 



   

 

 

COUPLES FOR CHRIST AUSTRALIA (CFCA) 
CHRISTIAN LIFE PROGRAM (CLP) 

 

Couples for Christ Australia (CFCA) is a parish-based 
community dedicated to supporting family life, through 
our various Family Ministries. 
 

We are delighted  to invite you once again to attend a 
Christian Life Program, a 7-week program, featuring a 
series of inspiring talks on living the Christian faith. Join 
us for 7 Sundays starting 29th September to 10th 
November 2024, 2:00pm – 5:00pm at Salisbury Catholic 
Parish Family Centre. We offer this program FREE for 
everyone seeking peace and deeper relationship with 
Jesus Christ. 
 

This program is especially intended for married Christian 
couples, Christians of other denomination, people from 
all sectors of society, widows, separated or divorced men 
and women. Participants do not need to have any 
current religious or spiritual involvement/affiliation. All 
singles in their 20’s to 30’s are also welcome!   
 

See contact details or scan the QR code below for more 
details.  
For more info, call/text:     
Nick Dangcalan – 0401939608 
Edwin Cedamon – 0431450492 
Vivianne Abejo – 0412407159 
Cris Desales – 0426586832                                                         
      

        MIGRANT AND REFUGEE             
                      SUNDAY 

 
 
 

We are reaching out to all families in our parish to see if you would 
like to be involved in the Migrant and Refugee Sunday Mass 
on September 29th at 2.30pm in the Cathedral. 
 

The Cathedral is hoping to have a range of students from different 
schools, read a universal prayer in different languages.  Are there 
any students that can speak in any of the suggested 
languages:Korean Chinese  Albanian  Croatian    Italian   
 An Indian Language   A Filipino language  An African language 
 

This Mass is held every year at the Cathedral  and it’s a great way to 
celebrate all the amazing cultures that make up our Catholic 
Community! We would love to encourage our students and their 
families to come to this Mass in their traditional dress or just 
come and be present as we unite as one Church! 
There will also be ice-cream and a coffee van after Mass on the 
lawns and all are welcome!! 
Enquiries: Archdiocesan Events Office   8210 8106 
 

Rise Up ! 
Like David, We Rise Up & Dance 

One Day Program for Teens Aged 11-17 
 

COME AND EXPERIENCE  
THE JOY OF JESUS 

SATURDAY, 12TH OCTOBER 2024 
St Augustine’s Catholic Church, Family Centre, 

23 Commercial Road, Salisbury SA  5108 
 

      Start/On-site registration:  8:00am 
      Finish /Pick-up:   4:30pm 

Registration Fee 
1 Child   $20 
2 Children/siblings $30 
3 Children/siblings $35 
4 Children/siblings $40 
 

Use QR Code to Register Now 
 

Food and snacks are provided at the venue.  Parents 
may send a water bottle. If you have any questions, 
comments or would like to donate to the event, please 
reach out to us at jesusyouthadelaide@gmail.com  
You can also contact us on 0466 063 111 / 0413 917 338 
  A Jesus Youth Initiative for Teens    Jesus Youth – Adelaide  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

At present there’s a bill through 
Government that allows babies to be 
aborted up to full term. 
 

THIS NEEDS TO STOP!!! 
 

Dr Joanna Howe is organising a gathering 
next Wednesday, 25th September 
5:00pm-6:00pm in the CBD and is asking 
for support to push, to stop this bill.   
 

Details of her campaign are at: 
www.drjoannahowe.com/adelaide 
 

 

 

September is Catholic Charities Month 
Help make a difference to the lives  

of South Australians. 
In the month of September we are promoting the Catholic Charities 
Appeal, which supports the following agencies in South Australia: Hutt 
St Centre, Aboriginal Catholic Ministry, Centacare Catholic Family 
Services, Our Lady of La Vang and St Patrick’s Special Schools.  
Donations can be made via: 
 Return Catholic Charities envelope during September.  
 Can also be made online at:   
    https://adelaide.goodgiving.com.au/qr/cc 
 or by scanning the QR code    
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CHURCH CLEANING ROSTER 
 

ST AUGUSTINE’S      
28th Sep – Polish Group 
 

ST FINBAR’S       
28th Sep – Lianzaw’s Group 

NOTIZIE ITALIANE ( Domenica 22 Settembre 2024 ) 
25ª Domenica - Anno B  ( Marco 9, 30-37 ) 

 

In quel tempo, Gesù e i suoi discepoli attraversavano la Galilea, ma egli non 
voleva che alcuno lo sapesse. Insegnava infatti ai suoi discepoli e diceva 
loro: "Il Figlio dell'uomo viene consegnato nelle mani degli uomini e lo 
uccideranno; ma, una volta ucciso, dopo tre giorni risorgerà". Essi però non 
capivano queste parole e avevano timore di interrogarlo. Giunsero a 
Cafàrnao. Quando fu in casa, chiese loro: "Di che cosa stavate discutendo 
per la strada?". Ed essi tacevano. Per la strada infatti avevano discusso tra 
loro chi fosse più grande. Sedutosi, chiamò i Dodici e disse loro: "Se uno 
vuole essere il primo, sia l'ultimo di tutti e il servitore di tutti". 
E, preso un bambino, lo pose in mezzo a loro e, abbracciandolo, disse loro: 
"Chi accoglie uno solo di questi bambini nel mio nome, accoglie me; e chi 
accoglie me, non accoglie me, ma colui che mi ha mandato".      
Parola del Signore.  
Sul cammino verso Gerusalemme si manifesta la piccolezza del cuore umano di 
fronte alla magnanimità del dono di Dio. Ci si trova sempre impreparati alle 
sorprese divine. Gesù, cammin facendo, “istruiva i suoi discepoli” in completa 
solitudine dagli altri, sul significato del suo 'consegnarsi' e, intendeva pure 
prepararli al grande passo. Prepara anche noi a compiere quel tragitto che 
nessuno vorrebbe fare, perché è in salita e irto di difficoltà. Essi non 
comprendono quello che stava per compiersi, e l'evangelista aggiunge: “avevano 
timore di chiedergli spiegazioni”.  
 *La prossima messa in italiano: Domenica  13 Ottobre  2024 alle 10.30am 

*Incontro Laiche Canossiane: Martedì 1 Ottobre 2024 alle 9.00 am 
*Pranzo al Centro Mercoledì 2 Ottobre 2024 

PARISH SCHOOLS 
 
 

St Augustine’s Parish School        Years R – 6 
25 Commercial Rd. Salisbury 5108 
Ph: 8182 7900 Fax 8182 7999 
Principal: Daniel Cowan 
 

Holy Family Parish School          Years R – 6 
71 Shepherdson Rd. Parafield Gdns. 5107 
Ph: 8250 6616 Fax 8250 3043 
Principal: Kerry White 
 

Thomas More College          Years 7 – 12 
23 Amsterdam Cres. Salisbury Downs 5108 
Ph: 8182 2600 Fax: 8182 2699 
Principal: Corey Tavella 

 

COMMITTEES AND GROUPS 
 

  Knights of the Southern Cross 
The Knights of the Southern Cross are 
active in the Parish. 
Contact:  Paul Hawkes 0439 832 834 
 

  Knitting Group (Knit & Knatter) 
Will be held on Friday mornings at 10:00am 
after the  Mass in the Parish Family Centre.  
We will start with a cup of tea/coffee and 
finish about 12.30pm.   
Contact:   Lorraine 8263 7333  
 

  Lay Canossian Association 
Will be held on the first Tuesday of every 
month at 9:00am in the Parish Family 
Centre 
 

  Reflecting the Gospel 
Every Wednesday at 9:00am in the  Parish 
Family Centre.  
Contact:  Win Simons 0438 148 907 
 

  Rosary at St. Finbar’s 
Rosary held at St Finbar’s 9.00am every 
Saturday.   
Contact:  Win Simons 0438 148 907 
 

 
 

PARISH PASTORAL FUNDING  
 
 

8th September 2024       Avg for Year       Target 
ENVELOPES                      $  3,814.00         $  5,235.65            
OPEN PLATE                1,797.35                           1,895.77                                                                                                                                          
TOTAL                     $  5,611.35          $  7,131.42   $7,500 
1st Collection      $   2,704.00   
 

15th September 2024       Avg for Year       Target 
ENVELOPES                      $  5,636.50         $  5,246.49            
OPEN PLATE                1,887.55                           1,895.55                                                                                                                                          
TOTAL                     $  7,524.05          $  7,142.04   $7,500 
1st Collection      $   2,466.00   

NOTE:  Figures include Direct Debits, Credit Card Collections and Unpledged Direct Deposits. 
 

 
 
 
 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
 

St Augustine’s Church: 
Saturdays at 6pm 

Sundays at 9am & 6pm 
 

St Finbar’s Church: 
Sundays at 9am 

 
Holy Family Mass Centre 

Sundays at 10:30am 
 
 
 
 

WEEKDAY READINGS    
25th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - YEAR B 

Monday 23rd – 29th September 2024 
 

Mon: St Pius of Pietrelcina 
Prov 3:27-34;   Ps 14:2-5;   Lk 8:16-18 

Tues:   Prov 21:1-6, 10-13;  Ps  118:1, 27, 30, 34-35, 44;  Lk 8:19-21 
Wed: Prov 30:5-9;  Ps 118:29, 72, 89, 101, 104, 163;   Lk 9:1-6 
Thurs: Saints Cosmas and Damian 

Eccl 1:2-11;  Ps 89:3-6, 12-14, 17;   Lk 9:7-9 
Fri:  St Vincent de Paul 

Eccl 3:1-11;  Ps 143:1-4;  Lk 9:18-22 
Sat:  St Wenceslaus and St Lawrence Ruiz & Companions 
 Eccl  11:9 – 12:8;   Ps 89:3-6, 12-14, 17;  Lk 9:43-45 
Sun: 26TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  -  YEAR B   

WORLD REFUGEES & MIGRATION DAY 
Num 11:25-29;  Ps 18:8,10, 12-14;  James 5:1-6;   Mk 9:38-43, 45, 47-48 

MASS PREPARATION TEAM 
 

HOLY FAMILY 
29th Sep – Children’s / Youth  

               Mass 

  COUNTING ROSTER  2024 
 DATE           SUPERVISORS   & COUNTERS         

 
 

 

 

 
22nd Sep Josie Shimmin & John Shimmin 

Ellen Arklay & Christipher Carroll 
 

29th Sep Neil Walters & Helen Ryan 
Christine Walters, Dennis Ryan &  
Peter McEvoy 
 

6th Oct Anne Blake & Kevin Blake 
Jan Von der Borch & Sheila Najar 
 

 

  

 

 

 




